The special meeting of the Olin City Council was held April 19, 2016 at the Olin City Hall.

Mayor Becky McAtee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Council Members present: David Dircks, Greg Eganhouse (via telephone), Bruce McCormick, Kahm Sauer and Ron Zimmerman.
Clerk Jean McPherson was also in attendance.

Visitors:  Ryan Kay Hertz Farm Management, Larry & Dixie Minnaert and Craig & Kim Herman.
Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by McCormick, approving the agenda. Vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

Discussion was held regarding the planning and zoning application for the Hodoval property on the west edge of Olin.  Ryan Kay from Hertz Farm Management shared the description of the plan to implement two shallow pools in this area to capture and breakdown the nutrients and chemicals that are harmful to streams, lakes, rivers and oceans.  The entire area would be seeded with grasses and flowers.  He shared there would be beneficial insects as well as mosquitoes may be present.  These pools also reduce downstream flood damages.  The land would be part of the CRP/Wetlands for 10 years. There may be water there 20 to 40% of the year.  Ryan shared there would be no water added to the area.  It would only be rain water that would create the pooling.
Many questions were posed.  “Will there be any more mosquitoes?’ and “Why were citizens not notified of this and asked for their opinions?” were two of them.  
Moved by Sauer, seconded by Dircks, to not allow this plan to move forward within the city limits of Olin.  Roll call vote was taken:  Dircks yes, Eganhouse no, McCormick yes, Sauer yes and Zimmerman no.  Motion passed.

Moved by McCormick, seconded by Zimmerman, adjourning at 6:32 pm.  Vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

Jean A. McPherson, City Clerk






